Casa No. 404 Rophistion, Transcript, Smill Exhibits, Etc.

| 1 | | ·, ~ | | |
|--|-----|--------------------------------|------------------------------|--|
| State of the second | · . | a an ga tha an that the second | and the first the prover and | |
| | | | | |

| | A Constant | | | | 1 | · · · | |
|--|------------|---------------|----|-------------|------|---|--|
| | 4 | | | | | | |
| 12 de la composition de la composition En la composition de l | | | | | | | |
| | | \mathcal{F} | 1. | a Channa an | 1801 | н. 1947 - С. | |

| | 12 2 | 22 | | 142 C S | | 1581 | 13 | |
|---|-------|-------------------------------|--------|--|---------------|-------|---------|---|
| 7.2 | 1314 | $p_{\rm eff} \in C_{\rm eff}$ | | 12 1 | 1430 | 15 37 | | |
| 3 Real Contraction | 13 22 | 125 | | $\mathcal{F}^{(k)}(t) = \mathcal{F}^{(k)}(t)$ | | | for a m | |
| | 124 | 1250 | | t the second | 1.1 8 | 11 7 | 15 84 | |
| Add to get | 12.2 | 12.11 | 2 sec. | - - | 1 | | | |
| | 12. | 1225 | | an en de la companya | \mathcal{F} | | | |
| e de la companya de l | 125 | 14 15 | | 1617 | 14. | | | |
| ing and the second s | 18 82 | 1-2 | | 1612 | 16 2 | | | |
| | | Redt | | 12 200 | 19 . | | | |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | 1488 | • | | 16 - 3 | 1111 C | | · | |
| | | | | A Starte | 15 - 2 | | | , |
| 13- 11 - 19 | 1488 | 2318 | | 28 34 | and be f | | | |
| - Store - | 16662 | 13 161 | 2 2 | · . | I. C. A. | 6341 | 6.3.1. | |
| | | | | | | | | |



- 10 1380 - 10 1380 - 10

William Charles and the state of the state of the second s

114 Character and the for a grad on the say 23 th

| | | 1. ⁻ | - | | | | |
|-------------------------|-------|-----------------|---|----------------------|-------------------------|------------------------|--------|
| Quere 115 | | | | | | | |
| 1 Plance | | | | | | | |
| the state of the second | 1302 | 13 4 | | 1188 | 14.83 | 1581 | 11585 |
| 1 for the | 1260 | 11.12 | | 1 | $I \neq \gamma$ | 75-2 | 15 2.1 |
| in a film and a star | Bar | 1350 | | 12 12 | 16.132 | 11283 | 11. 23 |
| | 12 6 | 1280 | | $\mathcal{K}(Z^{*})$ | 15 8 2 | 15 84 | 1580 |
| March | 13 2 | 1-11 | | 1611 | 14 24 | | |
| - | 12.00 | 17-3 | | 156 | 1883 | | |
| · · · | 1450 | 19 9 11 | | 1611 | 1011 | 5. St. 199 | |
| Constant and | 1511 | 1248 | | 16:20 | 1621 | ار در الحرب مرکب | |
| | 1.500 | 1.500 | | 1: 1 | 14 33 | | |
| | 14.88 | 15 8 2 | | 1233 | 1421 | | |
| Sec. 1 | 1480 | 14.43 | | 1534 | 1533 | | |
| To the car | 14 88 | 11 76 | | 18 81 | 1361 | | |
| · · · | 10.10 | for the | | 122 | I and the second second | 63.51 | 12.11 |

Legel German Miller Round Miller 11 - 11

3

and the product of the product of the second s

| and the second | Apr 13 1 31 | 1. | | | 143 | 1581 |
|--|----------------|---------------------|---|-----------|----------|--|
| , | 126 | 12 200 | • | | 180 | 10 20 |
| | 1232 | 1 4 4 1 | | | 16 192 | 11. 5 3 |
| | 12-2 | 1910 | | 150 | 128 | 13 11 11 |
| A Bar | 1271 | $f = \frac{1}{2} f$ | | 11. 14 | | |
| | 1220 | 1329 | | 18 % | Sec. Com | |
| • 1 | 19.50 | 1404 | | 14100 | 11. 11 | |
| and the second second | 14 88 | 1317 | | 1 to 1 pe | 12.00 | |
| • • • * | 14 12 | 14.24 | | 18 | 14.00 | |
| | 1450 | 123 6 | | 1630 | 1972 | $\frac{1}{2} \int d\mathbf{r} d\mathbf{r}$ (1) |
| 1 | 14.14 | 14.00 | | 1.1. 20 | 1 | |
| | 1459 | X:63 | | 18 81 | 12 by | |
| | 1. J. J. J. J. | 1232 | | | | 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1 |

21

11

Sun al

11-1-1-1 11-1-3 14 +<u>13</u> 17

a standard i Clark De Bagers of the Standard

meren a ta 1455 18 83 1202 12602 P_{-} 14 19:63 1.1 Porce 11. 1.2 1220 1- 12 1250 1. 6. 11 15 11-1551 16 15 13 80 2.2.1 1883 1560 2. 1320 1612 11.12 9 - 1 - 1 **- 1** - 1 1426 16-2 1612 1155 13.17 15 22 1100 1422 14:20 1728 11.03 1852 14.50 15 30 N32 14 2 1413 1568 1281 1.243 1.1.1.1 ny di si 14.2,2 1212

Low have

16 -3 -13

1.2.14

11262

1.11 1.24.24

12 1

1300

 $X_{i}^{i} \neq i^{i}$.

2014

welling the second state of the

经法理公司公司 建建乳糖 电流动 法 建石油的

2

the second

1.1

11 .

a de la

1.1 1

1989 C. 1.

anger ber Buch Chips Harden H

Allan &

been 11 to Arabit 12:22 1.1 6.1.5 176% 14 14 1202 proved. 12.00 12.8% 1 - 1 - 2 1210

19:000

Mar D.c.

1333 1321 12.80 12 . . . 14.88 1551 1530 1513 15 24 18:25 1519 A. C. C. Sur 1420 1321 1519 1129

He I have the

1.134 $\mathcal{F}_{\mathbf{x}} = \mathbf{F}_{\mathbf{x}}^{T}$. . , X - -A Starte 16. 3 10 000 15 81 . . • *

2 day di ang 1 day di ang 1221 111:1

16794

+ 271

n standard a static static

A Service with dary Maca & I. B. 2. 11 31

14 2 4

12. 201

They det

y and here

1.99% ______

165

(1200) (726)

11 and

No.

Mr.

1.1.1

Com 11 11 1 7 1881 1. 1.1 Par 1807 19 1.5 76:51.57 1200 14 4 6 15 18 12.60 130% 13:00

1.14

1-1-

137713

12:1 1. 1. A. A.

Sector Star

1:36%

Acompany with to proprie a tothe states

| kan di kana di Kana di kana di | | | |
|---|---|---|--|
| | | and the state of the | $\frac{1}{K} = \frac{1}{K} $ |
| | | | |
| | Part Part | | |
| | an an an Albert an A Albert an Albert an A | | |
| | | | |

Desertion State Desertion 12 - 2 n Inder Sielen Sielen State 1913 - State States and a second second . 1974 - 6324

Deale de la constata. November de la all the second

162.2

•

some der viel Berge Maren to de Martin and the second second $\mathbf{z} = \mathbf{z}$ 1. Starten and the starten and for the : . . . 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 - 1997 -a the second 1 1. 1. 1. 7 1. 14 1.1.4 1. 1 tan Silan Silan

121

yan di

ding. - All for - 118

11 0

14 25

and a second

1120

12 11

. . .

12

1.1

and a start of the second s

Sec.

 $(2^{+}_{1}, \gamma_{1}) = (\gamma_{1})^{-1}_{1}$

CAR BARY

the for the case and the main and the second s

| | and the second | | n an | 12.81 | 12 Alt |
|--|--|-------|--|--------|--|
| 12 2 2 | 1 and the second se | Jul 1 | · •• | 10-12 | an an Ar An Ar |
| 12.00 | 1.17 | | | ling | the states of the second secon |
| 1. 1. 3 | | 12.2. | | 12 23 | |
| | 10,24 | | and the second s | | |
| | 1:1:1:4 | | 200 ° | | |
| la de la composición de la composición La composición de la c | Jel 2 | 12 | | | |
| 13 22 | 12.01 | 1. 1. | 1558 | | and a second |
| | Sec. 2. | 15.12 | 15.81 | | |
| 1430 | 12.11 | 1 P | 1 and a second sec | | |
| J. C. F | 1 | | (2, 2) | | |
| | 1117 | 11.11 | 1 .2 52 | | |
| 1. 1 | | 14 m | 1.2.2 1 | 1.3.21 | 1.51.3 |

, KS

1 mg

A. J. A. A. J. A.

18 1 . .

and the set of the second and the second 19 A

ć

Beech 1:51

153 121 14 - -/ $\mathcal{F} \subseteq \mathcal{F}$ $\hat{\chi}^{i}_{i}$

10 10

21.2 $\mathcal{X}_{\mathcal{T}} = \mathcal{Y}^{(1)}$ 1. et 2. . * • 197

24 14.1.2

 B^{\pm}

ing a ser light and the believe and include a set of

~ /

1 12

4.201 - 63

2361

The structure of the state of the second state of the second second second second second second second second s

Romandfile 8/13/54 Recommendad action - at soit. Case is at issue, and may is well lat Vetetin from for Setting. BIK

" AVAILABLE COPY

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 871 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

August 4, 1952

Mr. John P. Gusack Frazier, Quantius and Cusack Roswell, New Mexico

Dear Jack:

This Commission respectfully suggests that you make application for open hearing to determine how the matter of back allowable shall be handled. We feel it would be well to get the views of other operators, and we also feel that the intelligence of the operators will be necessary to the Commission to determine a method for allocation and bookkeeping.

Our next regular bearing is called for August 19. There is no time for advertising proper notice for that hearing, so we suggest that you apply for the September 16 hearing.

Very truly yours,

RRS:W

Secretary and Director

P

Y

LANE J. FRAZIER LELAND M. QUANTIUS JOHN F. CUSACK

Frazier Quantius and Usack ATTORNEYS AT LAW P O BOX 942 123 WEST FOURTH STREET Roswell New Mexico

July 31, 1952

15

Oil and Gas Conservation Commission Santa Fe New Mexico

Attention: Dick Spurrier

Dear Dick:

Enclosed you will find a clipping which indicates that the State of Oklahoma is allowing the operators to run the lowest allowables which occurred in the general strike of May, 1952.

icials and a second and the second a

Sincerely yours,

FRAZIER, QUANPIUS AND CUSACK oh P. Cuseck BY

JPC:abf

and marked and

BEST AVAILABLE COMY

Seminole Infantryman Promoted To Private First Class In Korea

Cattle Mkts.; Frolics. Scoreboard. Agt. PMA ; Trading Post; Excb. Hotshots. arreit. chols. The Morning. or You. or You une Test. et. ts for Misses. disses.

KSEL

950 LBS

Melody. Velvet. Dem Azens, Milady,

> des. 4. Ains. עני קני קני, undup >zea.

SEMINOLE, July 29. (Special)-John M. Ancell of Seminole recently was promoted to private first class while serving with the 25th Infantry Division in Eastern Korea. The 25th, approaching its third year on the peninsula, held off the

Reds at Pusan in the summer of 1950. Now the senior unit in Korea, its patrols are harassing enemy positions northwest of the Punch-bowl.

Ancell, an automatic rifleman in the 35th Regiment's Company K, was engaged in farming in civilian life.

Oklahoma Crude Allowables Hiked For Months Of August, September

OKLAHOMA CITY, July 29 (P-he State Corporation Commis-The State Corporation Commis-sion, answering a demand for more crude oil, today set a production allowable of 499,921 barrels daily for August and September.

This is an increase of 10,400 barrels daily over the July allowable and compared with present production of 521,000 barrels daily. Pres-ent production is exceeding the allowable since permits have been granted operators to run "undercreated by the general production strike in May.

Lubbock, (Tex.), Camr lainvie PLAINVIEW Approximately

have signed to 4-H County ca held at the City Thursday and All 4-H mer age and whet previously sig are invited, assistant cour

said. Registratio m. Thur House in the per person swimming, a for a craft. Each pers-

roll, a sack I swimming su. to bring two cantaloupe sei cherry seeds (for use in their need a pocket k. A western par Thursday night.

Camp is to disn Friday.

Giraffes rival ability to go with

. La basista de la constante de la constante de la desta de la



LAKE J. FRAZIER LELAND M. QUANTIUS JOHN P. CUSACK

Frazier Quantius and Cusack ATTORNEYS AT LAW F O BOX 942 123 WEST FOURTH STREET Roadell, New Chezino

2.4004

August 16, 1952

The Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe New Mexico

Attention: R. R. Spurrier, Secretary

Dear Dick:

Enclosed you will find original and two copies of Application in regard to the allocation of the back allowables. We presume that this application may be heard on September 16, 1952.

Sincerely yours,

FRAZIER, QUANTIUS AND CUSACK

esol

ON CONSERVATION CONVERSION SAME OF A DAMAGE OF A DAMAG

JPC:abf

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

| 1 | IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION |
|---|----------------------------------|
| | OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN ORDER |
| 2 | GRANTING PERMISSION TO RECOVER |
| 3 | BACK ALLOWABLES. |

CASE NO.

APPLICATION

Comes now, John P. Cusack, an individual operating in the State of New Mexico, and in particular, Hobbs, New Mexico, and respectively shows to the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico:

9 1. That your petitioner owns oil and gas producing property10 located in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

2. That during the month of May, through no fault of your
 petitioner there happened a national oil refinery strike and
 that because of said strike your petitioner was not allowed
 to run through the pipe lines the oil allocated by this com mission to be run by him.

3. That at the same time and same place other oil and gas producers in the Hobbs Pool, not affected by the strike ran loo% of their allowables thereby reducing and draining the reservoir of oil rightfully belonging to your petitioner and his royalty holders.

WHEREFORE, your petitioner respectfully requests that this commission consider means and methods by which the back allowables lost through the result of strike action may be made up equitably for the benefit of your applicant and other applicants similarly situated in conformity with the pro ration laws of the State of New Mexico.

Respectfully submitted,

t (Y ...

gent for John P. Cusack

1 E Capili

31

32

27

28

29

30

4

5

6

7

8

HEROYA FER TEL CANADAYA NA ALAMETAYAN

OPTIME TO MARK ON A STRUCTOR

LA THE KAIT A OF THE APPERATION OF JOHN 7. CE TOR L'HA DED R GHANTING PERMISION FOR A COVER BACK REEDWARDES

1

U.S. No. 404

AM NDED APP. ICATION

Comes now, John 2. Cuangk, on individual operating in the State of New Mexico, and in particular, Goods, New Mexico, and respectively shows to the Gil Conservation Concission of the State of Hen Mexico:

1. In a your petitioner come off and give producing property located in the Jobbs Dool, Les County, Her Sector, nore specifically described as follows:

- (a) The MU_c of Joshion 3 Sownship 19 South, Bange 38 Mast, commonly referred to as the Dyors leace.
- (a) The Kig of Section 28 Township 18 South, dange 38 East, commonly referred to as the Hoon lease, A and S.
- (e) The Sg of the SEq of Section 34 Pownship 18 South, Bange 38 East, componly referred to us the Turner B lease.

2. That during the south of day, through no fault of your petitioner there nampered a national oil refinery strike and that because of said strike your patitioner was not allowed to run through the pipe lines the oil allocated by this commission to be run by him.

3. That at the same time and some place other oil and gas producers in the Hobbs Pool, not affinished by the strike ran 100% of their allowables thereby reducing and draining the reservoir of oil rightfully belonging to your petitioner and his royalty holders.

Clatiful, your petitioner respectfully requests best this commission consider means and methods by which the back allowebles lost through the result of strike option may be made up equitably for the benefit of your applicant and other applicants similarly situated in conformity with the pro-ration laws of the Stree of der Maxico.

Respectfully subsitted,

Agent for John 2. Cuseck

LAKE U FRAZIER LELAND M QUANTIUS JOHN F. CUSACK Frazier Quantius and Usack ATTORNEYS AT LAW P 0 BON 942 Iza WEST FOURTH STREET Boardell (ford Clexico December 16, 1952

E BER 17 (192

New Mexico Oil Conservation Cornission P. O. Box 871 Santa Fe, New Mexico

ATTENTION: R. R. Spurrier, Secretary

Re: Case No. 404 Order No. 3-231

Dear Sir:

Enclosed you will find an original and two copies of a Motion for a Re-Hearing, in the above styled cause.

We would appreciate knowing within the tenday period whether you grant or deny said Motion, so that we may gauge our actions accordingly.

Sincerely yours,

FRAMIER, QUARTIUS & CUSACK

35 alm P. Cusack

and the state of the state of the second state

JPC: smr Enc.

| | OIL CONSERVATION DESCRIPTION |
|----------|---|
| | |
| | DEC 17 1.52 |
| 1 | BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION CO. 135ION |
| 2 | OF THE STATE OF NEW AEXICO |
| - 3 | |
| 4 | IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION |
| 5 | COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: |
| 6 | CASE NO. 404 |
| 7 | ORDER NO. R-231 |
| 8 | THE APPLICATION OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN ORDER CRANTING PERULESION |
| 9 | TO RECOVER BACK ALLOWABLE FROM THE BYERS LEASE IN NE/4 SECTION 3. |
| 10 | |
| 11 | SECTION 28, TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST: AND THE TURNER 'B' LEASE, |
| 12 | E/2 SE/4, SECTION 34, TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, SAID LEASES |
| 13 | THIR TOP STORE TROPING |
| 14 | OPERATED BY SAMEDAN OIL CORPORATION. |
| 15 | MOTION FOR A RE-HEARING |
| 16 | COURS NOW John P. Cuseok on individual operating |
| 17 | COMES NOW, John P. Cusack, an individual operating in the State of New Mexico, and in particular, Hobos, New |
| 18 | Mexico, and respectfully shows to the Oil Conservation Com- |
| 19 | mission of the State of New Maxico, the following: |
| 20 | 1. That paragraph six (6) of the findings of the |
| 21 | Commission is not based upon substantial evidence presented |
| 22 | to the Commission at the time of the original hearing. |
| 23 | 2. There is no finding of the Commission, nor is |
| 24 25 | there any evidence upon which to base a finding, that to allow |
| 26 | your Petitioner his back allowable would constitute waste as |
| 27 | that term is defined by the laws of the State of New Mexico. |
| 28 | 3. That to refuse to allow your Petitioner to make |
| 29 | up the back allowables lost through no fault of his own, |
| 30 | would be to directly violate the laws of the State of New |
| 31 | Mexico, as set out in the 1949 Statutes, Chapter 168, Section |
| 32 | 13 (a), in that the Commission would deprive the Petitioner |
|] | |

.

·

of his just and equitable share of the oil in the Hobbs Pool; that in refusing to allow your Petitioner to make up his back allowables lost through no foult of his own, the Commission would violate the doctrine of correlative rights, as they are defined in the 1949 Session Laws, Chapter 168 Section 26, Sub-section (h).

1

2

3

4

5

6

4. That at the time of the oil refinery strike in 7 May of 1952, during which time your Petitioner under-produced 8 a total of 8,414 barrels, your Petitioner was operating under 9 and complying with the rules of the Commission to-wit: 10 Rule 503; that your Petitioner complied with Section (f), of 11 Rule 503, and requested this Commission to allow him to make 12 up the back allowables under 503 (f), Sub-section 1, "failure 13 of producer or transporter to run assigned oil allowable," 14 and that said application was filed within 90 days from the 15 occurrence of the shortage; that for this Commission to 16 attempt to apply Order No. R-98A, which was to take effect 17 the First day of July, 1952, and by Order No. R-98A, deprive 18 your applicant of his right to make up legal back allowable 19 20 oil would be to deprive him of property without due process 21 of law, which would be contrary to the Constitution of the 22 State of New Hexico, and the Constitution of the United States 23 of America.

5. That in refusing to allow your Petitioner to
make up his back allowable of legal oil by means of
administrative order, No. R-98A, would be an invalid act on
the part of this Commission because it would not be in conformity with the Session Laws of 1949, Chapter 168, Section
13, Sub-section (a).

30 6. To refuse your Petitioner the right to make up
31 the back allowable of legal oil, would be to violate the
32 Session Laws of 1949, Chapter 168, Section 13 (a) and the

Session Laws of 1949, Chapter 168, Section 12, Sections (b),
 for in refusing totallow him to make up his back allowable,
 the Commission would condone by an order of this Doubission,
 an act of waste, as set out in the Session Laws, of 1949,
 Chapter 168, Section 2, Sub-Section (d), in that the Commission
 would permit the non-ratable purchase of taking of crute
 petroleum oil from the Hobos Pool, by the pipe lines.

7. Your Petitioner points out that finding No. 7 of 8 the Commission's order in regard to the alternate proposal, in 9 regard to cut back of allowables, was within the application 10 filed herein and if the Oil Conservation Commission failed, in 11 12 its advertisement, to bring said proposal within the call of a 13 hearing, your Petitioner should not be penalized for the failure of the Oil Conservation Commission to properly advertise 14 15 the hearing.

16

WHEREFORE, Your Petitioner prays:

17

1. That a Re-Hearing be granted

2. That upon said re-hearing, the Commission consider the question of granting the back allowable to your
Petitioner, and consider the alternate proposal to cut back
allowables for wells in the Hobbs Pool, which, during the May
1952 refinery strike, produced 100% of allowables assigned for
that month

24 25

26

27

28

29

30

31

32

3. That said re-hearing be properly advertised
4. That your Petitioner be allowed to make up his
back allowable, so that he may have the opportunity to make up
the legal oil allocated to him, and so that he may have his just
and equitable share of the oil in the Hobbs Pool, and his just
and equitable share of the reservoir energy in said Hobbs Pool.
Respectfully submitted,

FRAMITR, QUANTIEUS & CUSACK John (torneys for idswell, New Mexico

beiner wurder treiten Willer ber Beineren Bergel Bergeler

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 404 ORDER No. R-231

THE APPLICATION OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN ORDER GRANTING PERMISSION TO RECOVER BACK ALLOWABLE FROM THE BYERS LEASE IN NE/4 SECTION 3, TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST: THE MOON ('A' AND 'B') LEASE, NE/4 SECTION 28, TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST; AND THE TURNER 'B' LEASE, E/2 SE/4, SECTION 34, TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, SAID LEASES BEING IN THE HOBBS POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AND PRESENTLY BEING OPERATED BY SAMEDAN OIL CORPORATION.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on September 16, 1952, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission".

NOW, on this $28^{\frac{76}{\text{day}}}$ of November, 1952, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the records and the testimony adduced, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this case and the persons and subject matter thereof.

(2) That the Commission on the 22nd day of April, 1952, allocated to the 257 wells in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, a total allowable production of 11,564 barrels of oil per day for the month of May, 1952.

(3) That during the month of May, 1952, a refinery strike was in effect which affected market demand for crude oil, and certain oil purchasing companies transporting crude oil from the Hobbs Pool imposed "pipe line proration" whereby they took crude oil as ratably as possible from the storage facilities to which they were connected. Among these were the storage facilities of the petitioner.

(4) That there were other crude oil transporting companies, connected to storage facilities in the Hobbs Pool, which were not affected by the refinery strike during the month of May, 1952.

CASE NO. 404 - - - ORDER NO. R-231

(5) That during the month of May, 1952. the petitioner's ten wells located on:

- (a) the Byers Lease, NE/4 Section 3, Township 19 South, Range 38 East, NMPM,
- (b) the Moon 'A' and 'B' Leases, NE/4 Section 28, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, and
- (c) the Turner 'B' Lease, E/2 SE/4 Section 34, Township 18 South, Range 38 East,

all in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and being operated by the Samedan Oil Corporation, underproduced a total of 8414 barrels.

(6) That the granting of "back allowable" to those wells in the Hobbs Pool affected by the refinery strike, when added to the normal allowables presently assigned the wells in the Hobbs Pool, would create excessive withdrawals from the Hobbs Pool reservoir.

(7) That the alternate proposal submitted by the petitioner to cut back allowables for wells in the Hobbs Pool, which, during the May 1952 refinery strike, produced 100 percent of allowables assigned for that month, was not within the call of the hearing.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the amended petition filed herein be and the same hereby is dismissed.



-2-

Elin L mechon

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

GUY SHERARD, Member

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

R. R. SPURRIER, Secretary

GILBERT, WHITE AND GILBERT ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW

DISHOP DUTTING SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

November 5, 1952

CARL H GILBERT L C WHITE WILLIAM W GILBERT SUMNER'S KOCH

CARC 40%

Mr. Dick Spurrier Oll Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Spurrier:

Enclosed herewith please find Order which I have prepared in the John P. Cusack matter.

Very truly yours, . C. WHITE

LCW-c enclosure

金**にい**たい ふみらが

BEFORE THE GIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

ORDER

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN ORDER GRANTING PERMISSION TO RECOVER BACK ALLOWABLES

CASE No.

BY THE COMMISSION

This cause having come on for hearing at 9 o'clock A. M. on the ______ day of ______, 1952 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission hereinafter referred to as the "Commission".

NOW on the ______ day of November, 1952 the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the amended application, testimony adduced and being otherwise fully advised in the premises.

FINDS:

That the applicant has failed to establish either in fact or in law that he is entitled to the relief prayed for.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED, ADJUDGED AND DECREED that the amended application for an order granting permission to recover back allowables be and the same hereby is denied.

Done at Santa Fe. New Mexico on the day and year hereinabove designated.

> STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

BEFOR. THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE SPARE OF NEW REXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN ORDER CRAMPING PERMISSION FOR TCOVER BACK ALLAWABLES

CASE No.

AMUNDED APPLICATION

Comes now, John J. Cusack, on individual operating in the State of New Mexico, and in particular, Hobes, New Mexico, and respectively shows to the Oil Conservation Consission of the State of New Mexico:

1. PRE your petitioner sums sil and gas producing property located in the Hobbs Sool, Lee County, dec Mexico, more specifically described as follows:

- (a) The NW2 of Section 3 Tourship 19 South, Range 38 Hast, commonly referred to as the Byers lease.
- (b) The NET of Section 28 Township 18 South, Range 38 East, commonly referred to as the Moon Dase, A and 3.
- (c) The Eg of the SE of Bestion 34 Township
 18 South, Range 38 East, commonly referred to as the Turner B lease.

2. That during the month of May, through no fault of your petitioner there happened a mational oil refinery strike and that because of said strike your petitioner was not allowed to run through the pipe lines the oil allocatel by this commission to be run by him.

5. That as the same time and same place other oil and gas producers in the Hobbs Hool, not effected by the strike can 100% of their alloundles thereby reducing and draining the reservoir of oil fightfully belonging to your petitioner and his royalty holders.

continuous, your publicioner respectfully reduces that this consistion consider means and methods by unteh the block allowables lost through the result of strike action any be ande up equitably for the benefit of your applie at and other applicants stailarly situated in conformity with the pro rotion laws of the State of New Mexico.

1.112

Respectfully subsitted,

Agent for John 2. Currek

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN ORDER GRANTING PERMISSION TO RECOVER BACK ALLOWABLES.

CASE NO.

APPLICATION

Comes now, John P. Cusack, and individual operating in the State of New Mexico, and in particular, Hobbs, New Mexico, and respectively shows to the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico:

1. That your petitioner owns oil and gas producing property located in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

2. That during the month of May, through no fault of your petitioner there happened a national oil refinery strike and that because of said strike your petitioner was not allowed to run through the pipe lines the oil allocated by this commission to be run by him.

3. That at the same time and same place other oil and gas producers in the Hobbs Pool, not affected by the strike ran 100% of their allowables thereby reducing and draining the reservoir of oil rightfully belonging to your petitioner and his royalty holders.

WHEREFORE, your petitioner respectfully requests that this commission consider means and methods by which the back allowables lost through the result of strike action may be made up equitably for the benefit of your applicant and other applicants similarly situated in conformity with the pro ration laws of the State of New Mexico.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/ John P. Cusack, Jr. Agent for John P. Cusack

ROUGH DRAFT - October 21, 1952

FINDS:

(1) That the Commission on the day of April (?), 1952, issued
 Proration Order No. _____ allocating to the more than 200 wells in the Hobbs
 Pool ______ BOPD for the month of May, 1952.

(2) That a refinery (?) strike was in effect which affected market demand and certain oil purchasing and transportation companies imposed "pipe line proration"; among these were those to whose facilities the Petitioner's wells were connected, pro rata with others so connected.

(3) That the alternative proportion submitted by the Petitioner to cut back allowables for wells in the Hobbs Pool, which, during the May, 1952 refinery strike, ran 100 % of allowable for that month, was not within the call of the hearing.

(4) That the Petitioner has failed to establish upon the facts and the law that he is entitled to make up by increased allowables his under-production for May, 1952, the result of pipe line proration without adversely affecting the reservoir.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

Carles ?

THAT the amended petition filed herein be and the same is hereby dismissed .

10/37

RE

will you all and alline?

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION P. O. BOX 871 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

December 1, 1952

Mr. J. P. Cusack 3724 Country Club Circle Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Cusack:

C O

P

Y

We are sending you herewith a signed copy of Order No. R-231 which was signed on November 28, 1952, in Case 404, which was heard on September 16, 1952, before the New Maxico 011 Conservation Commission.

Yours very truly,

W. B. Macey Chief Engineer

- Olash markata iki kalaki il Milikara

WBMinr

cc: Frazier, Santius and Cusack P. O. Box 942 Roswell, New Mexico

SUMMONS



In the District Court, County of Ghaves, State of New Mexico

| | , Plaintiff |
|-------|--|
| | V3. |
| IN TH | B MATTER OF THE PETITION |
| OF JC | HN P. CUSACK FOR REVIEW |
| AND A | PPEAL OF PROCEEDINGS |
| | E THE OIL CONSERVATION |
| | SSION OF THE STATE OF NEW O IN CASE NO. 404, AND FROM |
| | NO. R-231, ENTERED |

No. 10516

The State of New Mexico

TO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

, Defendant

DEFENDANT—**GREETING**:

You are hereby commanded to appear before the Fifth Judicial District Court of the State of New Mexico, sitting within and for the County of Ghaves, that being the county in which the complaint herein is filed, within thirty days after the service of this summons, then and there to answer the complaint of

the above named Plaintiff...... in the above cause.

You are notified that unless you so appear and answer, the Plaintiff...... will apply to the Court for the relief demanded in the complaint together with the costs of suit.

> WITNESS the Honorable C. ROY ANDERSON, District Judge of the Fifth Judicial District Court of the State of New Mexico, and the seal Lea of the District Court of Chaves County, this 12th day of

> > ############# Clerk

JANIA RY, 1953

I. M. Beauchamp

ister ille BA ..., Deputy By.

ENDORSEMENT

The number and style of this case is as stated above.

A statement of the nature of the action in general terms is <u>Petition for Review</u> and Appeal of Proceedings

as per copy of complaint hereto attached

FRAZIER AND CUSACK, P. O. Box 942, Roswell, New Mexico

Attorney or Attorneys for Plaintiff. Office and Post Office Address, Roswell, New Mexico.

Le le cardada en de la carde a fair de la debien de la carda d

| | when ser | vice is made personally on o | defendants.) |
|--|-------------------------|--|----------------------------------|
| STATE OF NEW MEXICO, | | | |
| County of | \$ \$5. | | |
| I, |) ç | showiff of | County |
| State of New Mexico, do hereby cert | | | |
| with copy of complaint attached, in | | r aforesaid, in person to | |
| Dated: | | ······ | ", Sheriff |
| Fees: | | By . | , Deputy |
| (Sheriff's return when service is | made on | defendants by leaving cop | y at usual place of abode.) |
| STATE OF NEW MEXICO, |) | | |
| | 88. | | |
| County of |) | | |
| I, | S | heriff of | County |
| State of New Mexico, do hereby cert | | | |
| State of New Mexico, do hereby cert | ary, mae r | served the within summon | Date |
| by delivering a copy thereof, with co | py of com | plaint attached, in the county | v aforesaid, to |
| ······ | | a person over f | ifteen years of age, residing at |
| the usual place of abode of defendar | nt | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| | who at the | time of such service was ab | sent therefrom. |
| Dated: | | · | , Sheriff |
| Fees: | | Ву | , Deputy |
| (Return when service is STATE OF NEW MEXICO, | made per | sonally on defendants by ot | her than Sheriff.) |
| County of | | | |
| County of | / | ning duly grown upon his o | ath gover I am aven the are of |
| eighteen years, I served the within s tached, in the county aforesaid, in p | ummons b erson to | y delivering a copy thereof | , with copy of complaint at- |
| Fees: | | | |
| Subscribed and sworn to before | me this | | , 19 |
| (Return when service is made on defunction of a place of a | endants by bode of d | y other than Sheriff by servi efendant who is then abse | ng some one residing at usual |
| STATE OF NEW MEXICO, |) | | |
| County of |) ss. | eing duly sworn unon his o | ath save. I am over the erre of |
| eighteen years, I served the within su | | | _ |
| by delivering a copy thereof, with cop | y of comp | laint attached, in the county | aforesaid to |
| | | 20 T | |
| usual place of abode of defendant | | | |
| | t the time | | |
| Fees: Subscribed and sworn to before : | me this | | , 19 |
| | | ······ | |

IN THE DISTRICT COURT OF LEA COUPEY

STATE OF NEW .. AICO

IN THE MATTOR OF THE PERIFICAN OF JOHN ?. CUSACK FOR HEVING AND A PEAL OF PROCEEDINGS BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COLLISSION OF THE STORE OF NEW MEXICO IN CASE NO. 404, AND FROM ORDER NO. R-231, ENTERED THEATING

10. 10516

COMES NOW, John P. Cuseck, and for his Petition for Review of the Action of the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico, in the above-styled and numbered case, alleges and states:

1. That your Petitioner on or about the 18th day of August, 1952, filed in the office of the Oil Conservation Commission, an Application which is marked "Exhibit A" appended hereto, and made a part hereof, as if set out in full.

2. That your Petitioner amended said Application and filed his Amended Application in the Office of the Oil Conservation Coumission on or about August 27, 1952. A copy of said Amended Application is marked "Excibit 3", appended hereto and made a port hereof, as if set out in full. Said Application briefly stated that your Petitioner owns oil and gas producing property in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Hexico. Your Petitioner, in said Application pointed out to the Coumission that during the worth of May, 1952, through no fault of his, a national oil refinery strike prevented him from running through the pipe lines, the oil chlocated by the Commission to be run by him. That during this same period, other producers in the Hobbs Pool, not affected by the oil refinery strike, run 100 e reent of their chlowables, reducing and draining the recervoir of oil belonging to your Petitioner and his royalty holders. Your Petitioner asked the Commission to consider means and methods by which the back-allowebles lost through the result of strike action bould be made up equitably by himself and other operators similarly situated.

3. That sail whende' Appliestion was given the case number of 404, and was held at 9:00 p'clock is 0. on deptember 16th, 1952, at dunta A. New Lexico.

4. That on the 28th day of Novembar, 1952, the Commission entered its order No. 3-231, denying and dismissing the Amended Petition market "Exhibit 3". A copy of the sale Order of the Commission is marked "Exhibit C", appended mereto, and made a part hereof, as if set out in full.

5. Within the statutory time allowed, your Petitioner, filed an application for a re-mearing in Case No. 404. This re-bearing was neither granted nor denied, but allowed to lapse according to the statutes so made and provided. A copy of the Motion for a Re-hearing is attached hereto, as "Exhibit D", and made a part hereof, as if set out in full.

6. Your Petitioner alleges that the Commission enved in issuing Order No. R-231, for the reasons set out in the Motion for the Re-hearing, which has been appended hereto and made a part of this Petition as "Exhibit O". Your Petitioner, in order to avoid redundancy will not repeat in this Petition the errors as pointed out in the Motion for a Re-hearing.

WHENDONE, your Petitioner respectfully prays the Court, as authorized by Section 198, Chapter 168 of the Laws of the State of Rév Essico, 1949, that notice of this Petition for review be served in the manner provided for the service of
Summons in Givil Proceedings, upon the Mil Conservation Commission of New Revice, by service upon 4. T. spurrier, Secretary and non-der of the Oil Conservation domination, who resides and not dis office in Sente Fe, New Necteo, and that this Petition be set for trial and upon the houring thereof, that this Court enviou the action of the Oil Conservation Commission, herein conditioned of, and to enter its order vacating the order of the Condission, exclusions referred to, and to enter its order in lieu thereof, allowing your Petitioner to make up the back-allowable oil lost by bin in the national oil refinery strike, which occurred during the month of Hay, 1952.

Cusak h. Cusack, Jr. AZIER AND CUBACK

C. Box 942 Roswell, New Mexico

Exhibit A

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATED. CONFISTION

OF THE STADE OF REN LEXICO

IN MELLATUR OF THE APPLICATION OF JOHN 2. CUBACK BOY AN OFTEN CHARTING PERAISING TO RECOVER BACK ALLOW BLES.

CATE NO.

APPLICATION

Comes now, John P. Cusack, an individual operating in the State of New Mexico, and in particular, Hopps, New Mexico and respectively shows to the Oil Conservation Consission of the State of New Mexico:

1. "hat your Petitioner owns oil and gas producing property located in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, Non Mexico.

2. That during the month of May, through no fault of your Petitioner, there happened a national oil refinery strike and that because of said strike your Petitioner was not allowed to run through the pipe lines the oil allocated by this Commission to be run by him.

3. That at the same time and same place other oil and gas producers in the Hobos Pool, not affected by the strike, ran 100% of their allowables thereby reducing and draining the reservoir of oil rightfully belonging to your Petitioner and his royalty holers.

WHENDFORE, your Petitioner respectfully requests that this Commission consider means and methods by which the back allowables lost through the result of strike action may be made up equitably for the benefit of your applicant and other applicants similarly situated in conformity with the pro ration laws of the State of New Nexico.

Respectfully submitted,

John P. Cuspell

Echibit B

BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION CONFISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW DEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN DADER GRANFING PERMISSION TO RECOVER BACK ALLOW BLES

CASE No.

AMENDED APPLICATION

Comes now, John P. Cusack, an individual operating in the State of New Mexico, and in particular, Hobbs, New Mexico, and respectively shows to the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico:

 That your petitioner owns oil and gas producing property located in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, more specifically described as follows:

- (a) The NET of Section 3 Township 19 South, Range 38 East, commonly referred to as the Byers Lease.
- (b) The NET of Section 28 Nownship 18 South, Range 38 East, commonly referred to as the Moon lease, A and B.
- (c) The Eg of the SEz of Section 34, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, commonly referred to as the Turner B lease.

2. That during the month of May, through no fault of your Petitioner, there happened a national oil refinery strike and that because of said strike your Petitioner was not allowed to run through the pipe lines the oil allocated by this Commission to be run by him.

3. That at the same time and same place other oil and gas producers in the Hobbs Pool, not affected by the strike ran 100% of their allowables thereby reducing and draining the reservoir of oil rightfully belonging to your Fetitioner and dis royalty holders.

UNERSFORE, your Petitioner respectfully requests that this commission consider means and methods by which the back

the Marson electronic and the former of the second

allowables lost through the result of strike detical may be made up equitably for the benefit of your applicant and other applicants similarly situated in conformity with the promation have of the State of New Mexico.

Respectfully submitted,

Ageft for John 2. Ousack

Exhibit D

BEFORD THO DIE CONSTRUCTION ON DISTING

OF THE GRAPH ON MAR LEAKIOG

IN THE MACTER OF HU HEATING CALLED BY THE OFF CONSTRUCTION CURFERENCE BUT I LED FOR THE PURPOSE OF COMPLEXER. NO:

-X

CANE RO. 1.() 1 パント: 日7- 「計-231

THE APPLICATION OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN ORDER CLASSING ? 42155100 FOR AN ORDER CHARTLING 2 RELEALDE TO BECOVER BADE ALEMANDE FROM THE STERS LELED IN ME/4 SECTION 3, TORNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST: THE READ (141 ATD 131) LEASE, NE/4 SECTION 28, TOWESTER 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 HART: AND THE FURNER 181 LEASE, W/2 CE/4 S CETCH 24 THEMSET 18 35 EAGE: AND THE FURNAL B. LARSA, E/2 SE/4, SLOPICH 34, TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAT?, SAID LEASED BEING IN PHE HOBBS PACE, LEA COUNTY, N.W.MINICO, AND PRESENTED SEING PRES ATHD BY SAFEDAN OIL CORPORATION.

MOTION FOR A RE-HEARING

COMES NOW, John P. Cusack, an inividual operating in the State of New Mexico, and in particular, Hobbs, New Mexico, and respectfully shows to the Gil Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico; the following:

1. That paragraph six (6) of the findings of the Co mission is not based upon substantial evidence presented to the Comminsion at the time of the original hearing.

2. There is no finding of the Countrainh, nor is there any evidence upon which to base a finding, that to allow your Petitioner his back allowable would constitute waste as that term is defined by the laws of the State of New Mexico.

3. That to refuse to allow your Petitioner to make up the back allows les lost through no fault of his own, would be to directly viblate the laws of the State of New Mexico, as set out in the 1949 Statutes, Chapter 168, Section 13 (a), in that the Consission World deprive the Petitioner of his just and equitable share of the oil in the Hobbs Pool; that in refusing to allow your Petitioner to make up his back allowables lost through no fault of the orm, the Commission would violate the focurine of correlative rights, by the lefined in the 1949 dession Laws, Capter 168 Section 26, Sup-section (a).

5. - Aut in refusing to allow your Petitionar to make up his book allowable of legal oil by means of administrative order, No. R-984, would be an invalid act on the part of this Comission because it would not be in conformity with the Dession have of 1949, Chapter 168, Section 13, Sub-section (a).

6. To refuse your Petitioner the right to make up the back allowable of legal oil, would be to violate the Session Laws of 1949, Chapter 168, Section 13 (a) and the Session Laws of 1949, Chapter 168, Section 12, Sections (b), for in refusing to allow him to make up his back allowable, the Commission would condone by an order of this Commission, an act of waste, as set out in the Session Laws, of 1949, Chapter 168, Section 2, Sub-Section (d), in that the Commission would parmit the Aon-ratable purchase or taking of crude petroleus oil from the Hoobs Pool, by the pipe lines. ?. Your Petitioner points out that finding do. ? of the Constraint's order in regard to the character proposal, in regard to out back of allow blas, the site in the application filed herein and if the Oil Conservation Consission failed, in its advertisement, to bring said proposal within the cal of a hearing, your Petitioner should not be penalized for the failure of the Oil Concervation Consission to properly advertise the hearing.

WHEREFORD, Your Setitioner prays:

1. That a re-hearing be granted

2. That upon said re-hearing, the Commission consistor the question of granting the back allowable to your Petitioner, and consider the alternate proposal to cut back allowables for wells in the Hobbs Pool, which, during the May 1952 refinery strike, produced 100% of allowables assigned for that month

3. Unat said re-hearing be properly advertised

4. That your Petitioner be allowed to make up his back allowable, so that he may have the opportunity to make up the legal oil allocated to him, and so that he may have his just and equitable share of the oil in the Hobbs Pool, and his just and equitable share of the reservoir energy in said Hobbs Pool.

Respectfully substitued,

FRAZIER, QUANELUS & CUSACK 5 Corneys for Petitioner Poswell, New Mexico

Elhibit C'

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 404 ORDER NO. R-231

THE APPLICATION OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN ORDER GRANTING PERMISSION TO RECOVER BACK ALLOWABLE FROM THE BYERS LEASE IN NE/4 SECTION 3, TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST: THE MOON ('A' AND 'B') LEASE, NE/4 SECTION 28, TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST: AND THE TURNER 'B' LEASE, E/2 SE/4, SECTION 34, TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, SAID LEASES BEING IN THE HOBBS POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AND PRESENTLY BEING OPERATED BY SAMEDAN OIL CORPORATION.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on September 16, 1952, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission".

NOW, on this 28th day of November 1952, the Commission, a quorum being present, having considered the records and the testimony adduced, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due notice having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this case and the persons and subject matter thereof.

(2) That the Commission on the 22nd day of April, 1952, allocated to the 257 wells in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, a total allowable production of 11,564 barrels of oil per day for the month of May, 1952.

(3) That during the month of May, 1952, a refinery strike was in effect which affected market demand for crude oil, and certain oil purchasing companies transporting crude oil from the Hobbs Pool imposed "pipe line provation" whereby they took crude oil as ratably as possible from the storage facilities to which they were connected. Among these were the storage facilities of the petitioner.

Case No. 404- - - Order No. R-231

-2-

(4) That there were other crude oil transporting companies, connected to storage facilities in the Hobbs Pool, which were not affected by the refinery strike during the month of May, 1952.

(5) That during the month of May, 1952, the petitioner's ten wells located on:

- (a) the Byers Lease, NE/4 Section 3, Township 19 South, Range 38 East, NMPM,
- (b) The Moon 'A' and 'B' Leases, NE/4 Section 28, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, and
- (c) The Turner 'b' Lease, E/2 SE/4 Section 34, Township 18 South, Range 38 East,

all in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and being operated by the Samedan Oil Corporation, underproduced a total of 8414 barrels.

(6) That the granting of "back allowable" to those wells in the Hobbs Pool affected by the refinery strike, when added to the normal allowables presently assigned the wells in the Hobbs Pool, would create excessive withdrawals from the Hobbs Pool reservoir.

(7) That the alternate proposal submitted by the petitioner to cut back allowables for wells in the Hobbs Pool, which, during the May 1952 refinery strike, produced 100 percent of allowables assigned for that month, was not within the call of the hearing.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the amended petition filed herein be and the same hereby is dismissed.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman GUY SHEPARD, Member R. R. SPURRIER, Secretary

an fan de ser de la d

SEAL

1 IN THE DISTRICT COURT OF LEA COUNTY 2 STATE OF NEW MEXICO 3 IN THE MATTER OF THE PETITION OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR REVIEW AND APPEAL OF PROCEEDINGS 4 5 BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW No. 10516 6 MEXICO IN CASE NO. 404, AND PROM ORDER NO. R-231, ENTERED 7 THEREIN. 8 9 Comes now Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New 10 GILBERT. WHITE AND GILBERT ATTORNEYS AT LAW SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO Mexico, and for its response to the Petition for Review in the 11 above styled and numbered cause states: 12 That it admits the allegations contained in paragraphs 3. 13 numbered 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 of the Petition for Review. 14 That it denies each and every allegation set forth in 2. 15 paragraph numbered 6 of said Petition for Review. 16 WHEREFORE, 011 Conservation Countsaion of the State of 17 New Mexico prays that its Order No. A-231 be affirmed by this 18 Ionorable court all at the costs of the petitioner herein, 19 20 OLL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO 21 By Richard R. Spurrier Secretary and Member 22 23 T hereby certify that I have this day February, 1953, mailed a copy of the foregoing to Frazier Cusack, P. O. Box 942, Roswell, New Mexico, they being the attorneys of record for the Petitioner herein. 24 day of Frazier and 25 26 a eu nil 27 28 29 2012

Frazier Quantu's and Usack ATTORNEYS AT LAW

LAKE J FRAZIER LELAND M OUANTIUS JOHN P CUSACH ATTORNEYS AT LAW P & BOX 942 123 WEST FOURTH STREET HOOMED (Med Mexico

August 25, 1952

Die CONSERVATION COMME Ma AUG 27 1622 Ministration

- DALERS BEERS AND A STREET WERE

The Oil and Gas Conservation Commission Santa Fe New Mexico

ATTENTION: Mr. Macey

Dear Sir:

Enclosed you will find original and two copies of an amended application in regard to the original application made for John P. Cusack on August 16, 1952.

If this is sufficient please notify us.

แก่งรับประกัญ () แม่นี้ (<u>1841) แ</u>ปนว่า กับไปไม่สาวออนและมีนิยังแม่หางเนตา () ส

Sincerely yours,

FRAZIER, QUANTIUS AND CUSACK

By July Nº Cueach

JPC:abf

| K PO MERCY POWERCED | |
|--|--|
| | |
| AUG 27 1002 | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION | |
| | |
| DACK ALLOWADLAS | |
| AMENDED APPLICATION | |
| Comes now John P. Cuseck an individual operating in the | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | y |
| described as follows: | |
| (a) The NEZ of Section 3 Township 19 South, | |
| Range 38 East, commonly referred to as the Byers lease. | |
| (b) The NEz of Section 28 Township 18 South, | |
| Hange 38 East, commonly referred to as the Moon lease, A and B. | |
| (c) The E_{2} of the SE ₁ of Section 34 Township | |
| to as the Turner B lease. | |
| 2. That during the month of May, through no fault of your | |
| petitioner there happened a national oil refinery strike and that | |
| because of said strike your petitioner was not allowed to run | |
| through the pipe lines the oil allocated by this commission to | |
| be run by him. | 1 |
| 3. That at the same time and same place other oil and gas | |
| producers in the Hobbs Pool, not affected by the strike ran | |
| 100% of their allowables thereby reducing and draining the | |
| reservoir of oil rightfully belonging to your petitioner and | |
| his royalty holders. | |
| WHEREFORE, your petitioner respectfully requests that this | |
| commission consider means and methods by which the back allowables | |
| | OF JOHN P. CUSACK FOR AN ORDER GRANTING PERHISSION FO dECOVER SACK ALLOWABLES <u>AMENDED APPLICATION</u> CASE NO. <u>404</u> <u>AMENDED APPLICATION</u> Comes now, John P. Cusack, an individual operating in the State of New Mexico, and in particular, Hobbs, New Mexico, and respectively shows to the Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico: That your petitioner owns oil and ges producing property located in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, more specifically described as follows: The NEW of Section 3 Township 19 South, Range 38 East, commonly referred to as the Byers lease. (b) The NEW of Section 28 Township 18 South, Range 38 East, commonly referred to as the Moon lease, A and B. (c) The EM of the SEX of Section 34 Township 18 South, Range 38 East, commonly referred to as the Turner B lease. 2. That during the month of Hay, through no fault of your petitioner there happened a national oil refinery strike and that because of said strike your petitioner was not allowed to run through the pipe lines the oil allocated by this commission to be run by him. 3. That at the same time and same place other oil and gas producers in the Hobbs Pool, not affected by the strike ran 100% of their allowables thereby reducing and draining the reservoir of oil rightfully belonging to your petitioner and his royalty holders. |

at is

| • | |
|-------|---|
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| 1 | lost through the result of strike action may be made up equitably |
| ~ | for the honofit of your applicant and other applicants similarly |
| 2 | for the benefit of your applicant and other applicants similarly |
| 3 | situated in conformity with the pro ration laws of the State |
| | |
| 4 | of New Mexico. |
| 5 | |
| | |
| 6 | Respectfully submitted, |
| 7 | $(1 \alpha 2 \alpha k)$ |
| | Agent for John P. Cusack |
| 8 | Agent for John P. Cusack |
| 9 | |
| | |
| 10 | |
| 11 | |
| | |
| 12 | |
| 13 | |
| | |
| 14 | |
| 15 | |
| | |
| 16 | |
| 17 | |
| | |
| 18 | |
| 19 | |
| 11 | |
| 20 | |
| 21 | |
| · | |
| 22 | |
| 23 | |
| 1 | |
| 24 | |
| 25 | |
| 1 | |
| 26 | |
| 27 | |
| 1 | |
| 28 | |
| 29 | |
| | |
| 30 | |
| 31 | |
| 1 | |
| 32 | |
| | |
| | |
| · - | |
| | |
| IJ | |

he Andreas Advances was as

BERCHE THE

CIL COMMENTION COMMISSION

OTATE OF MEN CONTOU

TRANSORIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

CASE NO. 404

September 16, 1952 Regular Hearing

> E. E. GREESON ADA DEARNLEY COURT REPORTERS NOX1208 FROMES 5-9402 AND 5-9646 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

September 16, 1952

In the matter of: Application of John P. Cusack for an order granting permission to recover back allowable from the Byers Lease in the NE/4 Section 3, Twp. 19 South, Rge. 38 East; the Moon ('A' and 'B') Lease, NE/4 Section 28, Twp. 18 South, Rge. 38 East; and the Turner 'B' Lease, E/2 of SE/4 Section 34, Twp. 18 South, Rge, 38 East, said leases being in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and presently being operated by Samedan Oil Corporation.

CASE NO. 404

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

TESTIMONY OF

JOHN P. CUSACK AND

CHARLES P. MILLER

Regular Hearing September 16, 1952

> ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES COURT REPORTERS

CASE NO. 404.

(Notice of Publication read by Mr. Grahama)

MR. FRAZUER: We are ready.

(Witnesses sworn.)

J C H N P. C U S A C K, having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. FRAZIER:

Q What is your name?

A John P. Cusack.

Q Where do you live?

A Fort Worth, Texas.

Q What is your business?

A Oil producer.

Q How long have you been an oil producer?

A Forty-two years.

Q Do you have any properties in the Hobbs Pool?

A I do.

Q What properties do you have there in the Hobbs Pool?

A I have an interest in the NEt of Section 28, 18 South, Range 38 East; and the East half of the SEt of Section 34, 18 South, Range 38 East; and the NEt of Section 3, 19 South, Range 38 East.

Q I ask you to look at what has been marked for identification Exhibit A, and state whether or not your properties are outlined in red on this exhibit.

> ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES LOUPT REPORTED ALISTIC ENGINE MEXIMENTO

A They are.

Q Are your properties right in the fity of Hobbs or where?

A Two in the City of Hobbs -- all three in the City of Hobbs, two in the town site.

Q Were they producing oil prior to May, 1952?

A They were.

Q During May 1952, did the company have a strike?

A It did.

Q How long did it last?

A Approximately a month.

Q During this period were you able to produce oil from your wells?

A Yes.

Q How much?

A The allowable.

Q Did you actually make it, did the pipe lines take any?

A The pipelines, by reason of the strike, took 20 per cent of the property in 3 and 34, which is connected to the Atlantic, the Shell took 40 per cent from the property, the Moon Lease in Section 28 - -

Q The other wells right around there, what pipeline are they connected to?

A To the Humble pipeline.

Q Did the Humble have any shut-down?

A No, the Humble ran one hundred per cent.

Q All of the time?

A At all times, yes.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

Q Were any wells effected beside yours? I mean by the strike.

A Yes, sir. Well, there is 257 wells in the pool, and the Humble connected to 75 wells, so the balance was effected.

Q I understand that there was an allowable of 358,112 on 257 wells for the month of May, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q All of the Humble wells took their full quota, but the others, Atlantic 20% and Shell 40%, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q Humble is connected to 75?

A That is correct.

Q Shell is connected to 137?

A Correct.

Q Atlantic to 45?

A Correct.

Q How many producing companies?

A Twenty-five.

Q How many are connected to Humble?

A Five,

Q What were the total oil runs for the month of May?

A 193,159

「「「「「「「「」」」」」」

Ser. 1914

Q How much shortage?

A 164,760 barrels.

Q How much percentage did the Humble run to that 183,000?

A Humble ran 102,545 barrels, or approximately 53 per cent

of the total runs for the month.

Q The remainder of the 132 wells, only twenty producing

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES COLAL REFORMERS ALBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO

-3-

companies ran 47 per cent of the total, is that correct?

A Correct.

Q What do you ask the Commission to do to afford you relief?

A I ask the Commission to do one of two things. Make up the back allowable or re-adjust it back so that we will get our equitable share of the oil in the Hobbs Pool Reservoir.

Q Are you aware of the Commission's Order of June, subsequent to this shortage, deleting back allowables?

A I am.

Q Either type of relief would be desirable to you?

A That is correct. I prefer the re-adjusting back.

Q You have an interest, then, in the Turner 'B' Lease on the East Half of the SE_{\pm}^{1} of Section 34, 18 South, Range 38, East, and the NE $\frac{1}{4}$ of Section 3, 19 South, Range 38 East?

A I have, correct.

Q How many wells on the Byers Lease?

A Four wells.

Q How many barrels a day produced for the month of May?

A 1408, I believe.

Q How many barrels were run on the west off-set 160 acres?

A 6,166 barrels.

Q How many barrels on the south 160?

A 3,940 barrels.

Q Is that a low pressure area?

A Yes.

Q As a result of that situation, what will happen to your wells?

A Well, with unequal withdrawals, it will cause infiltration

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

ALBUQUEROPE, NEW MEXICO.

of water and coning of the oil, that is a well established fact, and causes early abandonment of such wells.

Q Is that condition apt to destroy your reservoir there?

A Probably we won't have any wells.

Q Is there a cluster of 53 wells around there?

A There is.

Q Those are in a low pressure area?

A That is correct.

Q How many barrels did the 53 wells run in May?

A 71,508 barrels.

Q What percentage

A 37 per cent of the total runs of the pool.

Q Of course you are familiar with the rule that was passed in June prohibiting the back allowable.

A I am.

Q The Hobbs Pool has had production since 1930?

A Correct.

Q As a result of engineering practices about 76% of the wells are still flowing?

A Correct.

Q And you believe will probably continue for some years to come?

A 1 do.

Q What would be the result of the unequal withdrawals?

A Coning, as I said before, it would cause the infiltration of water and coning as referred to it and would definitely cause early abandonment of the wells, particularly so of these

> ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES COURT REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

> > -5-

The set of the set of

wells in question. And, also, would cause the ultimate recovery to be less in the pool.

Q As 1 understand it, this situation could entirely destroy production from your wells?

A That is correct.

Q Anything else you want to mention to the Commission?

A No, save and except as 1 expressed myself before. There has been some talk they can't take a back allowable but they can re-adjust it back without any difficulty.

Q Do you believe that if the recovery is properly adjusted it will tend to increase the production from that pool?

A I do.

MR. FRAZIER: That is all.

By <u>NR. WHITE</u>:

Q Would it have been possible to have tied to the Humble line?

A No, it would be possible for the Humble to cut down at least 40 per cent.

Q Now as to the 132 wells effected, if the Commission should grant you relief, it should also grant relief to the other operators if they come in, isn't that true?

A In granting a relief to us, it takes care of the other operators, if you re-adjust it back.

Q I don't know. I would like to check into this. I question whether we have the right.

By MR. MACEY:

Q You said you couldn't tie into the Humble, why?

ADA' DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES COURT REPORTANCE ALBUQUERQUE: NEW MEXICO

-6-

A How long have you been in the oil business? Can you do this overnight?

Q is there anything that prevented you?

A Yes, the physical efforts to tie it in. You are in a town site, you can't tear up the street in 27 days to get in there. That is a matter of mechanics. I am not an engineer. The Humble can answer that better than I can.

MR. FRAZIER: What was your shortage for the month of May, 10,880?

A That is correct.

MR. FRAZIER: That is all.

MR. MACEY: What was your question, of runs or production.

MR. FRAZIER: Production from his wells, what the allowable was.

MR. MACEY: Was it 10,000 barrels in production.

A Under production.

たけたいというないのたちになっていい

MR. MACEY: I think you will find it is under-runs, and the oil you would have in storage, it is legal oil.

A We don't have that type of storage. That is just a token.

MR. MACEY: The fact remains there is 2,000 barrels difference from your actual production and under-runs.

MR. FRAZIER: Do you have any records on that?

MR. MACEY: We have complete records on Mr. Cusack's runs as reported to us.

MR. FRAZIER: Do you have them here?

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES CONTREPORTERS ALBOODORQUE NEW MEXICO

-7-

MR. MACEY: Yes, I will read them off.

MR. FRAZIER: I would like to have it in the record.

MR. MACEY: Under production for the three month period of May, June and July -- that is what this covers, by months -but the under production for the three months are as follows: The Byers Lease was 4101; the Moon 'A', 1725; the Moon 'B', 1854; the Turner 'B', 734; making a total of 8414.

MR. CUSACK: We will accept that.

MR. FRAZIER: That was for the month of Lay?

MR. MACEY: For the three month period.

MR. FRAZIER: May, June, July.

MR. MACEY: That is right.

MR. FRAZIER: Do you have a breakdown of that?

MR. MACEY: The allowable and production and runs for the three months.

MR. FRAZIER: I would like to have that.

MR. SPURRIER: Did you introduce your exhibit.

MR. FRAZIER: If 1 didn't, J offer it in evidence.

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection it will be received, and without objection Mr. Macey's compilation, Exhibit No. 2, will be accepted.

MR. FRAZIER: Any questions of Mr. Cusack?

MR. McKELLAR: The only question I have is the one about the coning. You are under producing about 8,000 barrels and something.

MR. MACEY: 8,414 barrels.

MR. McKELLAR: Was it your testimony, by not producing

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

-8-

these 8,400 barrels your wells would be more susceptible to coning?

A They are. It has a tendency, the fact we are on the east edge of the pool, to cause coning. What I am interested in, if this continues over a period of time, that is a fatal thing.

MR. WHITE: If the Commission would grant your relief and you would produce this 8,000 barrels, you would have to be producing in excess of your daily allowable.

A That is correct.

MR. WHITE: Wouldn't that extra heavy withdrawal have a tendency to cause coning?

A No.

MR. McKELLAR: I couldn't follow your testimony where the wells are being under-produced - -

A As I stated, we are willing to have it re-adjusted back. We wouldn't feel that it would cause coning, would you?

MR. McKELLAR: I am not going to answer your question. I don't want to take issue with you Mr. Cusack. All you want is your equitable share of the production, what is your equitable share of cutting back - -

A By cutting back those that ran 100 per cent and raising the ones under-produced or under-run, whichever way you want to do it.

MR. SPURRIER: Any further questions of this witness?

MR. WHITE: If under-production would cause your wells to cone, to give you an increase on the others, in effect, they would be under-producing and they would likewise cone, wouldn't the same thing happen, by allowing you to over produce, wouldn't

> ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES 2019/1 RELOBURS AUBUQUERQUE NEW MEXICO

it cause the other operators to have coming in their wells?

A I feel that in cutting back the top allowable and increasing those under-run has a tendency to increase the production in the field.

NR. MACEY: Are you going to offer some testimony concerning the differentials and pressures?

A We will have some tests run, yes, sir.

MR. FRAZIER: Did you during your shut-down, or your temporary shut-down during the month of May, did you notice whether any of your wells started making more water?

A No, I couldn't state.

MR. SPURRIER: If there are no further questions of this witness, the witness may be excused. Let's take a five minute recess.

(RECESS)

MR. SPURRIER: The meeting will come to order, please. Mr. Frazier.

CHARLES P. MILLER, having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. FRAZIER:

Q What is your name?

A Charles Miller.

Q Where do you live?

A Hobbs, New Mexico.

Q What is your occupation?

Western Line Balle

A Geologist-Engineer Consultant.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES SCIRE REPORTERS ALBOR LERGEL NEW MEXICO Q How long have you been a Deologist-Engineer Consultant?

A Since 1926.

Q Over what period of time have you been familiar with the Hobbs Pool?

A Since 1929.

Q Since 1929. Now, Mr. Miller, I hand you what has been marked as Exhibit A, showing the various wells in the Hobbs Pool. Are you familiar with the well in which Mr. Cusack is interested, outlined in red there?

A Yes, sir, I am.

Q is that a low pressure area?

A With relation to the total of the field, the facts indicate that is a little lower than the average, yes.

Q It has been agreed here, on the testimony of Mr. Macey, there was a shortage from those wells of 8400 barrels in May, June and July of 1952. Considering those unequal withdrawals from that pool, what effect would that have on these wells which were under-produced?

A The wells in question of Mr. Cusack's are located on the east flank of the Hobbs Pool. It is a generally accepted and established fact that the Hobbs Pool is hydrostatic as well as a volumetric drive. In other words, a portion of the motivating power, to answer your question, assumes these facts to be correct. Any excessive withdrawal within the heart of the field at the expense of the edge wells will serve to cause a differential in reservoir pressure. Any lowering of the pressure within the field will have a tendency to encourage an encroachment of the

> ADA DEARNEEY & ASSOCIATES 1 10000 RECONTING AUDITOTIERO NEA MEARCO

water from the edge. In that event, we can assume that if the differential were allowed to exist for any period of time it would lead to the coning of water through there and perhaps around Mr. Cusack's properties.

Q You mean Mr. Cusack's properties might be isolated completely from the Pool?

A It is a possibility, and certainly a fact if the differential were allowed to continue for any length of time.

Q Is it necessary to establish the correlative rights of these wells to properly adjust that pool?

A I believe so. In fact, the entire theory and practice of proration within the Hobbs field is on the basis of correlative rights and proportionate or equal withdrawals.

Q That is the basis of the whole proration schedule?

A That is right.

Q Throughout the years, as I understand it then, unless the correlative rights of these wells in the producing area are adjusted, it endangers the reserve in that pool?

A It endangers the reserve and I do not intend to set it and say over a period of 30 days there can be a material effect. The principle is there and if that practice is allowed to continue we certainly can expect to see the results.

Q Over what period of time do you believe that this adjustment should be made? Would you say a month, two months, or what?

A That is a question that I wouldn't care to answer at the present time, if you will excuse me. It in itself can be

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

ALB DOLLENGHE NEW MEXICO

controversial. The question would have to be determined by a recent, perhaps, observation on pressure relationships within the wells of the adjoining area.

Q Should the adjustment be gradual?

A That I believe would be to the advantage of the field, yes.

Q Would that prevent waste and conserve the oil?

A We are considering the welfare of the field. Any detrimental effect in any portion of the field will effect the entire field eventually.

Q Did you have any other statement to make to the Commission?

A Well, I would like to sum it up. I have a short written statement.

Q Do you feel all the wells that came up short in that period of time of shut-down, should have the same relief?

A I am speaking of the field as a whole.

Q In your opinion, to properly adjust the pool, all the wells that were short should be given the same relief he is seeking?

A I believe the reservoir balance within the field should be re-established and maintained for the good of the field.

Q Maintained and balanced as over the period of years?

A Yes.

Q In your opinion that wor peliminate waste in that pool? That is, the basis we have followed the past 22 years.

A It would to a considerable degree.

Q You just sum up to the Commission anything you have.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES CONT. RECORTERS ALB CONTROLE NEW MEXICO A 1 nave just a brief written statement which I think sums up what we have been talking about. The detrimental offect to some operators of unequal withdrawals within the Hobbs field, while possibly not immediately apparent has, in our opinion, nevertheless become existent. It is our thought that if such a practice he continued or be permitted again, it will definitely work to the disadvantage of those who produce from the extreme flank positions of the field.

We recommend that in an attempt to establish again a degree of reservoir balance within the Hobbs field, and in particular within that portion from which full allowables were produced during the recent pipeline strike, a reduced rate of flow be assigned for a thirty to sixty day period to those wells from which top allowable was run during said strike.

Q You are aware of the Order the Commission entered in June deleting these allowables?

A I am.

MR. FRAZIER: That is all.

By MR. WHITE:

Q Mr. Miller, you testified as to what theoretically can happen if the practice is to continue.

A That is right.

Q Now, did this excessive withdrawal in the middle of the field during the month of May actually cause any coning in Mr. Cusack's well?

A As I pointed out in my testimony, we are not aware of the change on such a short period of time. The point I wish to

> ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES COURT REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

make is the practice in itself is wrong and if it is continued we believe will lead to an unequal reservoir pressure.

Q Did the under-production of 8414 barrels actually bring it about?

A I wouldn't say. I say the principle is still there and the basis of proration in the field is equal withdrawing.

Q There is no actual evidence the excessive withdrawal has caused coning?

A That as yet hasn't been determined.

Q That could be easily available.

 Λ By pressure survey we could probably, or at the close of this period.

Q Were Mr. Cusack's wells pumping water prior to May?

A Let me clear that -- may I ask Mr. Cusack?

MR. CUSACK: We have two wells in there to my knowledge, -- I didn't check back -- that make water.

MR. WHITE: Producing more now than prior to May?

MR. CUSACK: I couldn't tell you.

A Within a short period of time I doubt if the reaction would be obvious. The principle is there and if continued will lead to an unequal reservoir pressure. We are looking at the idea of maintaining the reservoir balance to obtain the highest ultimate recovery from the field.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else? Any other questions of the witness?

By MR. MACEY:

O Does it take some time for this coning to show up?

-15-

A in that event 1 think it would. Mr. Cusack's wells but back would have a flow tendency around the bore hole. We do not know, maybe the water may have passed through there during that excessive withdrawal.

Q How long would it take for that to disclose itself?

A I can't answer that question.

Q Does it vary in different locations?

A Yes, sir, depending on the different type of structure and permeability. In the Hobbs Field, 1 would say the time required would be short.

By MR. WHITE:

Q As I understand your testimony, is it necessary that there be an equitable withdrawal of the oil through these wells of Mr. Cusack's and the other wells in the Hobbs Pool to obtain a maximum recovery?

A I didn't understand your question.

Q I say, in your opinion is it necessary that there be an equitable withdrawal of the oil through these wells of Cusack's and the other wells in the Hobbs Pool to obtain a maximum recovery, is that right?

A That is in order to prevent the water from further surging through the pay.

MR. WHITE: That is all.

MR. SPURRIER: Any further questions of this witness.

a hills built in the second second states and the second

MR. McKELLAR: I want to ask him a question, I don't want to take issue here. I want to go back over your statement. I wonder if you had recommended that the rest of the wells in that field be reduced. That was my understanding. I want to

> ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES COURT REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

> > -16-

- In MARINE MARINE REPORT IN THE REPORT OF THE REPORT

know if that is correct.

A to answer that question, I would take that course rather than increase the allowable of Er. Cusack's wells. In increasing the allowable we defeat the purpose we are trying to accomplish by excessive withdrawals. We are trying to re-establish the balance in the Hobbs Field to obtain the greatest recovery.

MR. McKELLAR: In that event, that wasn't in the call of this hearing and, of course, if you are going to reduce Magnolia's wells in that pool, we want to be heard after proper notice.

A To what extent was Magnolia hurt?

MR. McKELLAR: I don't know. We have no views to express. If it is a recommendation our wells be reduced, we want to be heard.

By MR. MACEY:

Q If you reduce the allowables in the Hobbs Pool on those wells not effected by the strike, you would decrease the allocation to the Hobbs Pool?

A That is Right.

Q Therefore, your allocation to the other pools would be higher or increased on account of the decreased allocation.

A That is a question for the Commission to decide.

Q When allocated among the pools, and it stands to reason if you decrease the Hobbs Pool you, therefore, spread it out among the other top allowable pools, is that right?

A That is correct. Could not your allocation be . anticipated and set to compensate for that?

Q Possibly, but you said you didn't want to raise the ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES COURT REPORTERS ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

المحقق والمحقية فالأحجا المحاجة

-17-

allowable on Mr. Cusack's wells. If you don't raise the allowable on his wells or the other wells, now can you raise the total allocation in the Hebbs Pool?

A 1 don't know. It is necessary if we are looking at the point of recovery, it is necessary.

Q The reason I mention it, there are other operators who would be discriminated against as between pools.

A They certainly have a right to be heard.

Q At the present time Nr. Cusack's wells are producing their full allowable and have been since May, is that right?

A That is correct, the record indicates that.

Q Under the present condition, to you know any reason why they couldn't continue along that line?

A I am not asking they be increased or decreased.

Q I think you misunderstood me. I meant they are producing their full allowable. You said if the present condition continues -- by condition, do you mean the strike?

A That is the condition I refer to, that is right.

Q Let me ask you one other point. There are a number of marginal wells in the Hobbs Pool.

A Yes.

and the second second

Q Some of them were effected by the strike. If we went along on the theory of reducing the allowable, if we held the allocation to the Hobbs Pool constant and reduced the allocation on some wells and raised the allowable on the effected wells, there would be some marginal wells that could not be raised?

A That is true. I believe the general principle of

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES SOURT RECORDERS AUB/IQUERGUE NEW MEXICO

-18-

of proration, the marginal wells are not effected by raising or lowering of the allocation, but are fixed by their capacity to produce.

Q That is right.

MR. CAMPBELL: Jack M. Campbell. I would like to ask this question on behalf of Texas Pacific. I am not clear at this time whether the applicant is now seeking to regain lost oil or lost pressure or both. Is it the applicant's request the allowables on his wells remain the same and the others be reduced, or the allowables on his wells be increased and the others be reduced. I would like to know just what he is requesting the Commission to do at this time.

A -I believe Mr. Cusack can answer that better than I can.

ER. CUSACK: In answer to that question, it is satisfactory to us to do it either way, either adjust it back or grant us our shortage.

MR. CAMPBELL: When you speak of adjusting back, I don't understand. I am not concerned with what the Commission should do, I am concerned with what you are recommending for another operator in the field.

MR. CUSACK: Well, if they adjust it back, they deduct the marginal wells and adjust by the top allowable wells, adjust it back and raise the under allowables up.

MR. CAMPBELL: On all the wells in the field?

MR. CUSACK: The ones producing full allowable. By first adjusting - -

的复数正法

MR. McKELLAR: Have you made any recommendations, or

-19-

do you make any as to the period of time this adjustment is to be made?

MR. CUSACK: That is entirely up to the Commission. It is a question of making up the back allowable. You can take it over a period of time and it will not have any appreciable effect on the reservoir, whether it is three months or what it is.

MR. WHITE: Mr. Cusack, did you make any tender of your oil to any company other than Humble?

MR. CUSACK: No. We were not in a position to do that. They wouldn't accept it. They are not in very close working agreement. You have to get them in a back room - -

MR. SPURRIER: The answer to the question is no?

MR. CUSACK: That is correct.

MR. SPURRIER: Any other questions of the witness? By <u>MR. FRAZIER</u>:

Q Mr. Miller, reference has been made the Magnolia's production in the pool. Where are those wells located?

A The west flank of the Hobbs Field.

Q Connected to the Humble line?

A I believe that is right.

Q They were not shut-down during the strike?

A No, they were not.

ing kan sa ka

MR. FRAZIER: That is all.

MR. SPURRIER: Anything further? Mr. Frazier?

MR. FRAZIER: No, sir.

MR. MACEY: Do you know of any reason why Mr. Cusack was not allowed to produce his oil during the months of May and

> ADA OFARNLEY & ASSOCIATES USUR REPORTERS ALBUC TROVE NEW MEXICO

June? In other words, he was operating under the law that was in effect at the time, he could have made up some of his under production during the month of June under the law we were operating under.

A 1 do not know. The storage capacity on his lease, that is one factor that would have to be considered. Possibly he would be limited.

MR. MACEY: Do you know any reason why the Humble Fipeline Company, who were running the 100 per cent allowable during the month of May in the Hobbs Field, do you know any real legal reason why the Humble would not accept Mr. Cusack's oil had it been delivered by truck or tendered it to him in any manner?

A I do not know, but it can be answered on the principles of general practice. These pipeline companies are not in the habit of pilfering one anothers connections. It was to be assumed the condition existing in May would not be permanent and the cost of subscribing connections for a short period of time did not justify the expenditure.

MR. CUSACK: I might make an observation. Ten years ago I went to the Humble Oil Company and saw a man in their Field Office to solicit our connection in this particular area. They gave me to understand the arrangement had been made with Atlantic to release the connection. I called the Atlantic and I thought we were going into a throat-cutting affair between the Atlantic and Humble, and Humble did not get the connection. These companies do not take each others connections unless it is agreeable to the company to release it. If we would transport by truck, that under

> ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES DOCKT HEPORTERS ALEUDIFERQUE NEW MEXICO

> > -22-
the law is waste, you know that would be wapte in itself.

NR. MACEY: In what way?

MR. CUSACK: In trucking out oil off a field. MR. FRAZIER: Were there trucks available? MR. CUSACK: You might as well say buckets as trucks. (off the record.)

MR. SPURRIER: Any further questions of Mr. Miller?

If not, the witness may be excused.

MR. FRAZJER: That is all I have.

(Witness excused.)

MR. SPURRIER: Any further comment in this case?

MR. SELINGER: I would like to make one statement with respect to Skelly. We have a well here by the east flank. We did not run all of our allowable. We feel that insofar as the applicant's case is concerned, with respect to making up back allowable we leave that to the Commission to decide. We do object, however, to the alternative proposal that other operators' wells be reduced currently in order to make up what the Commission has assigned the allowable. We don't believe the call of the notice is sufficient to authorize this Commission to cut wells in the Hobbs Pool.

MR. SPURRJER: Mr. Campbell.

MR. CAMPBELL: I would like to make a brief statement on behalf of Gulf Oil Corporation's wells in the Hobbs Pool. Fundamentally, Gulf is in favor of the recently enacted rule of Commission relating to back allowables; however, should the Commission see fit in this instance not to adhere strictly to

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

e viet officient of the second of the

its rule and conclude in this case to grant back allowables or make other adjustments, we feel that all other operators should be extended the same privilege, not only in the Hobbs Field but in all other fields in the state where comparable conditions existed due to pipeline proration caused by the oil strike.

We would like to make a statement on behalf of Texas Pacific Coal and Oil Company, that if the Commission should see fit in this case to grant back allowables or make adjustment of allowables, it should extend to all operators in the Hobbs Pool. I have not, until just a few moments ago, seen the Notice of Hearing and I am not certain whether the notice is sufficient to extend this adjustment to all the operators in the pool, other than the applicant. As I read the application, it is that broad. Whether this notice is sufficient, I do not know. If the Commission determines the notice is not sufficient and makes an adjustment to all the operators in the pool, on behalf of Texas Pacific, we feel it should not be made until notice is furnished sufficient to authorize the Commission to make the adjustment as to all operators in the pool and not just as to the applicant in this particular case.

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Holloway.

MR. HOLLOWAY: Tidewater would like to concur in the recommendation by Mr. Campbell to the effect no application be taken until the notice is sent out.

MR. SPURRIE. : Anyone else?

MR. RAY: Carl J. Ray representing the Texas Company. In our opinion the pipeline proration presented a problem not

> ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES CONSTRUCTORIES AND TREASTONE NEW MEADO

> > -23-

only in the Hobbb Field insofar as it effects correlative rights, but in all fields throughout New Nexico, and we feel that should the Commission grant any relief in this matter, it should apply equally to all operators in all producing areas in the State and not just to one field.

We further wish to go on record in opposing any relief which would curtail the production of our properties or other operators. We feel that if any correction is made, it should be in the form of allowing the operators effected by pipeline proration to make up their back allowable. We wish to oppose the curtailing of the normal allowable to make this adjustment.

MR. SPURRIER: Anyone else?

MR. FRAZIER: I might say, the Commission knows this rule curtailing back allowables was passed on June 2 - -

MR. SPURRIER: Effective July 1.

MR. FRAZIER: - - which was subsequent to the short time involved here.

No. SPURRIER: Anyone else? Mr. Porter, do you have something on your mind? If there is no further comment in the case we will take it under advisement and proceed to Case 405.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES HORT HEPORERS ALD LOTTERATE NEW MERICO

CERTIFICATE

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached transcript of hearing, before the Oil Conservation Commission, State of New Mexico, Case 404, taken September 16, 1952, is a true and correct record to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

DATED AT Albuquerque, New Mexico, this 7th day of October, 1952.

Marianna P Vier

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES COURT REPORTURE ALE-U2DERQUE NEW MEXICO

-25-

E. E. GREESON ADA DEARNLEY Dourt Reporters Baxiada Pholes 5:9422 and 5:9340 Albuquerque, New Mexico

:

٠

.

NOFICE OF PERIOATION STATE OF NEW DECIDO OTL CONSERVATION COMPLESION SANTA FE - NEW MERICO

The State of Hew Maxico by its Sil Conservation Coumission hereby gives notice pursuant to law and the rules and regulations of said Commission produlgated thereunder of the following public hearings to be held at 9 o'clock a.m. on September 16, 1952, at Nabry Hall, State Capitol, in the City of Santa Fe, New Maxico.

STATE OF HEN MEXICO TO:

All named parties and persons having any right, title, interest or claim in the following cases, and notice to the public.

CASE 404:

In the matter of the application of John F. Gusack for an order granting permission to recover back allowable from the Syers Lease in the NE/4 Section 3, Twp. 19 South, Rge. 38 East; the Moon ('A' and 'S') Lease, NE/4 Section 28, Twp. 18 South, Rge. 38 East; and the Turner 'S' Lease, E/2 of SE/4 Section 34. Twp. 18 South, Rge. 38 East, said leases being in the Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, and presently being operated by Samedan Oil Corporation.

CASE 405:

In the matter of the application of Tide Water Associated 011 Company for permission to dually complete its State 'A' No. 4 Well, Eunice Pool, NE/4 NE/4 Sect. 8, Twp. 21 South, Rgs. 36 East, NMPM, Lem County, New Mexico, in such manner as to permit production of oil from the Grayburg-San Andres formation and gas from the Nates-Seven Rivers gas zone.

CASE 406:

In the matter of the application of the Oil Conservation Cosmission upon its own motion for an order for the extension of existing pools or the oreation of new pools in Eddy and Lea Counties, New Mexico, and giving notice to all persons and parties interested in the subject matter thereof to appear and show cause why such extensions and creations should not be made.

(a) Create a new oil pool to be known as the West Nalaga Pool for Delaware production to include:

| Twp. 2 | 14 3, Rgo. 27 H, NMPM, |
|--------|------------------------|
| Eddy (| ounty, New Mexico |
| SM/4 | Section 15; |
| - S8/2 | Section 16; |
| NE/4 | Section 21; |
| NW/4 | Section 22 |

and such other contiguous lands as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

(b) Extend the Balaga Pool to include:

Twp. 24 S, Rgs. 28 S, NMPN, Mdy County, New Mexico SE/4 Section 13

Twp. 24 S, NUC. 29 S, NHPH, Uddy County, New Nexico W/2 Section 18

and such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing. (e) Extend the Artesia Fool to include:

Twp. 18 S. Rge. 27 S. NOPH, Eddy County, New Maxieo NE/4 Section 35; W/2 Section 36

and such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

(d) Extend the Santo Nino Pool to include:

Twp. 19 S, Rge. 29 E, NMPM, <u>Kddy County, New Mexico</u> <u>SE/4 Section 2;</u> <u>SH/4 Section 1</u>

and such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

(e) Extend the Skaggs Pool to include:

Twp. 20 S, Rge. 37 E, NMPH, Les County, New Mexico N/2 Section 13

and such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

(f) Extend the Saunders Pool to include:

Twp. 14 3, Rge. 33 B, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico SW/4 Section 11; W/2 Section 14; W/2 Section 23; W/2 Section 26

Twp. 15 S, Rge. 33 S, NMPM, Lea County, New Nexico NE/4 Section 9

and such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

(g) Extend the Maljamar Pool to include:

Twp. 17 S, Rge. 33 E, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico N/2 Section 20

and such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

(h) Extend the Teague Pool to include:

Twp. 23 S, Rge. 37 E, NMM, Les County, New Maxico E/2 Section 34; M/2 Section 35

and such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

a kine of a state of the state of

Legal Notices 9-16-52: Fage 3

(i) Extend the Tulk-Wolfcomp Pool to include:

Twp. 15 S, Rgo. 32 E, BISH, Les County, New Mexico All Sections 2, 3, 4 and R/2 Section 5

and such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

(j) Extend the Eighty-Four Draw Pool to include:

Twp. 21 S, Rge. 38 E, HMPM, Lea County, New Mexico HW/4 Section 9

and such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

(k) Extend the Denton Pool to include:

Twp. 14 S, Nge. 37 B, NMPH, Les County, New Mexico W/2 Section 25; all Section 26; E/2 Section 27

and such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

(1) Extend the Gladiola Pool to include:

Twp. 12 S. Ray. 38 E. NMPH, Les County, New Mexico SW/4 Section 18; NW/4 Section 19

and such other lands contiguous to said poel as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

(w) Extand the East Lovington-Penneylvanian Fool to include:

Twp. 16 9, Hge. 37 E, HMPH, Los County, New Maxico S/2 Section 20; all Section 29; H/2 Section 32

机

and such other lands contiguous to said pool as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony adduced at said hearing.

Jun auch

CASE 390: (Readvertised)

In the matter of the application of the Bil Conservation Commission upon its own motion for an order (a) exempting the following pools from the requirements of Rules 301 of the Bil Conservation Commission's Rules and Regulations pertaining to the filing of Form C-116, Gaz-Bil Ratio Test, and from the requirements of Rule 506 (Paragraph d) pertaining to gas-oil ratio limitations:

Acms, Aid, Anderson, Artesia, Barber, Benson, Black Hiver, Barton, Caprock, Cedar Hills, Chisum-San Andres, Dougherity, Dayton, South Drinkard, Hublin-Devonian, Hapire, Forest, Fran, Carrett, Getty, Grayburg-Jackson, Grayburg-Kebly, Halfway, Hensham, High Lonesome, Leo, Leonard, Loco Hills, Loco Hills-Queen, Lusk, West Lusk, North Lynch, Sast Maljamar, Schillan, Hohillan-Seven Rivers, Miliman, Nadine, New Hope, Michols, P.G.A., Pearsall, Premier, Red Lake, Robinson, Russell, Santo Mino, San Simon, Sawyer, Shugart, North Shugart, Square Lake, Teas, Turkey Track, East Turkey Track, Hest Turkey Track, Turkey Track-Seven Rivers, Watkins, Watkins-Grayburg, North Wilson, Young, and such other oil pools in Eddy, Lea, Chaves and Roosevelt Gounties which may be included herein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing; and

(b) excepting the following pools from the requirements of Rule 506 (Paragraph d) pertaining to gas-oil ratio limitations: Baish, Cooper-Jal, South Funice, Hardy, Lynch, Maljamar-Paddock, Penrose-Skelly, Bhodes, Milson, Hest Wilson, and such other oil pools in Eddy, Lea, Chaves and Hoosevelt Counties which may be included herein as supported by proper testimony and recommendations adduced at said hearing.

CASE 4071

In the matter of the application of the Oil Conservation Commission upon its own motion for an order extending Section '0', Oil Promation and Allocation, to provide for the addition of Rule 508, Establishment of Temporary Sighty-Acres Promation Units, said proposed rule to provide as follows:

- 1. Temporary 80-acre proration units are hereby established for wildcat wells, as defined in Rule 104-a, completed as all wells with a pool depth range of 10,000 feet or more, determined in accordance with Rule 505-a;
- 2. After the effective date of this order, no owner of a producing well completed as a wildcat with a pool dopth range of 10,000 feet or more shall be required to drill more than one well to each 80 acres in order to secure his proportionate part of the production;
- 3. Upon the completion of five wells to the same producing formation within a radius of two miles of a wildcat well, the burdesh shall be on the operator to show by competent evidence that one well will efficiently and economically drain the 80 acres assigned to the well;

and such other provisions as may properly be included therein as supported by proper testimony and evidence adduced at said hearing.

GIVEN under the seal of the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico at Santa Fe, and Mexico, this 29th day of August, 1952.

> STATE OF NEW BEXICO OIL CONSTRVATION COMMISSION

R. H. Spurrier, Secretary

e de la contra de la

| | Me Holds | $\mathcal{D}^{(1)}$ | 11.11 | | | ser/1 |
|--|--|-----------------------|---------------------------------------|---|-------------------|-------|
| | | 54.3 | (1) 0 1/3 7 | Torral 4 | Lense) | |
| Company & : L'ense "s. | T S-T=R | $\sim P$ | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | ay J. R. P. | | July |
| J.P.C. M.K BYERS 1 | B 3 11 2 | A 1537 | 11.3 | 332 1423 | | |
| 3 | $\begin{array}{c c} \mathbf{A} \\ \mathbf{A} \\ \mathbf{H} \end{array}$ | 1530 | 1587 943 | 152 1153 352 1463 31 <u>94</u> 1763 | | |
| Aug / will Aug / will AllowAULC | | 6150 6 | 1396 1853 15365 46320 | 14132 5850 352 1423 5760 | 2 5853 | |
| J. P. Currek | | | | | | |
| Kens 7.11 | I 34 18 38 P | A 6021 1 2443 5 | 541 721 2 5 1940 | 409 1823 61 5 3700 | 3265 | |
| Aug/will TotAL Both - Ag/west is |) | 161251 | (1) 5 820 | , 1-1-1-1-1-5-0, 2-1- | 1632.5 | |
| AllowABIE J. P. Cusacia | | 3180 | 3/00 | | | |
| Lease Total | 6 28 - 18 - 38 B | S 1680 1 3603 | 199 1481 | 796 1222 1471 - 249 | 4316 | |
| Aug/well AllowAble Moon B | | 3180 | 3100 | 19 5 12+2 2880 54/4 1-12 | | |
| Lease Tolal | /) /) | 5 1555 1 | 5 8 Cr. | 542 1220 1076 2564 | | |
| Allowan C | | 1533=1 3180 | 5715 641 3100 | 542 1222 2880 | 12.6 | |
| Aughand | AIM ♥) The and a state of the state of the state of | 15 85415 | 15.5 6.1.8 | 4420 14684 1964 1988 | 146.16 | |
| Allow black it in To all Prod | | 15900 94.71 | | 14,400 | | |
| "" Qu~ | | | 0.35 | | 101,43 | |
| | | | | | | |
| 2011 Allow mile | (1:se /) | 36804 | | | 3870 1345 | |
| 7. all Prot | | 917.2 97.2 97.5 | 3 . 61.1 | 26 | 1921 114 12 | |
| | | | | | | |

.

non the start m_{\star} Total I sal new Tatel non ... o the -անդեր անձնանական հանրապես նախագահությունը։ Դես ուսը ու որ ուրինը ու ուսը հայկում մաս տեսանը ուսինը ուսինը ուսի անձնանականությունները անձնանականությունը։ Դես է ուսումեր հաստուցինությունները անձնանականություններըներըները նու A DESCRIPTION OF A DESC and the second sec .

Case 402 Rue notice etc tinde: T hat the Comm. lacks 1. jurisdiction over applicants proposal to "cut all other willy in Nobbs pool back until applicable welle have produced an equal amount eince the beginning of and, and, 2. That petitioner has failed to bablick upon the sack and the law that the is contilled to relief (more oil 3) It is therefore ordered that be and the bame hereby is disnissed. otsi Alali ABIE COS Muned Richard by ours Sutton tedan com meeter

for the second state of the second state of the March I. H. C. C. Course and F. C. C. The second and prove the part of the developed in the second standing the second stand 2 Contractor na Tyrester Lean game The California Contract of the open of the gave and he cand that the called of the stable and as a france brack in francisco for the here and the destand and construction of the

1. CErcel ., R 10 4 - 2 4 - 2 4 - 2 10 ... 60 S S S

FEDERAL POWER COMMISSION Washington 25, D. C.

Jan. 28, 1953

Subject:

Docket No. G-1429 Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corp. Dear Sir:

Receipt is hereby acknowledged of your telegram dated January 28 relative to the above-entitled matter.

Very truly yours,

alon M. Frequery

Secretary.

9-13118-45

F. P. C. Form No. 82 SAV EPAYHENTEA SYTAGE TO FEDERAL POWER COMMISSION BUY U.S. BONDS OFFICIAL BUSINESS PAYROLL SAVE Z

16 ft l

R. R. Spurier, Secretary Director New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Santa Fe, New Mexico

DIAVOID

UNE

CASE 404: J. P. Cusack application for recovery of back allowable on contain leases in Hobbs Peol, Lea County, NN.

LEIMENIGHTTUTTUT

who sould!